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Dear Mr Pullella, 
 

Review of the Operation of the Wholesale Electricity Market 
 
The Energy Supply Association of Australia (esaa) is pleased to provide the following 
input into the Economic Regulation Authority’s (ERA) annual Wholesale Electricity 
Market (WEM) assessment of the effectiveness of the WEM in meeting the Wholesale 
Market Objectives (the “Objectives”).  

esaa is the peak industry body for the stationary energy sector in Australia and 
represents the policy positions of the Chief Executives of more than 40 electricity and 
downstream natural gas businesses, including major generators, network businesses 
and retailers in Western Australia. esaa member businesses own and operate some 
$110 billion in assets, employ over 40,000 people and contribute $14.5 billion dollars 
directly to the nation’s Gross Domestic Product. 

The WEM is a relatively new market and is substantially different in structure to the 
energy-only gross-pool National Electricity Market. Thus, it would be premature to draw 
substantial evidence-based conclusions with respect to the effectiveness and efficiency 
of the Western Australian market in meeting the Objectives.  esaa therefore agrees with 
the ERA view that major structural change of the wholesale market would not be 
justified at this point without a wider consultative process1.  Nonetheless, in earlier 
submissions to the Discussion Paper, a number of market participants have raised 
concerns regarding the Reserve Capacity Mechanism and the Short Term Energy 
Market (STEM) that could indicate potential dynamic and market inefficiencies. 

• With respect to the Reserve Capacity Mechanism, it was suggested that: 

o market pricing outcomes may provide inefficient signals, particularly with 
respect to mid merit plant requirements, potentially resulting in over-
investment in peaking plant. Ongoing monitoring is therefore required with 
respect to the appropriateness of market pricing signals for peak, mid merit 
and baseload plant investment decisions; and 

o the two-year timing of the capacity certification cycle is insufficient to deliver 
new investment, particularly for baseload and mid merit plant, which typically 
have longer development lead times. 

                                                 
1 Discussion Paper: Annual Wholesale Electricity Market Report to the Minister for Energy, p. 4 




